
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Report of:   Head of Locality Partnerships 

Report to:  Inner West Community Committee 

[Armley, Bramley & Stanningley, Kirkstall] 

Report author:  Patrick Mulcahy 

 
Date:    Tuesday 21st November 2023                                  To note 

Inner West Community Committee Update Report 

Purpose of report 
 

1. To bring to members’ attention an update of the work which the Communities Team is 

engaged in, based on priorities identified by the Community Committee. It also 

provides opportunities for further questioning, or to request a more detailed report on 

a particular issue. 

 

2. This report provides regular updates on some of the key activities between Community 

Committee meetings and functions delegated to Community Committees, Community 

Champions roles, community engagement, partnership and locality working.  

Main issues 

Updates by theme 

Children and Young People: Champions Cllr C Gruen (as lead) and Cllr H Bithell 

3. The Children and Young Person Sub-Group hasn’t met since before the last 

Community Committee Meeting. A planning meeting between Champions was held 

on 7th November where it was asked if members of the Inner West Community 

Committee could provide ideas for which topics/issues they would like the sub group 

to work on. 

Environment: Champion Cllr A Rontree 
 

4. The Environment Sub-Group Met on 8th November 2023 and welcomed items from the below. 
 

 CNT Operations and Action Days 



 Waste strategy and Upcoming Review of Service 

 HWRCs 
 

Cleaner Neighbourhoods Team Update 
 
General Staffing 
 

5. The Team Leader for Inner West was absent from May 2023 – September 2023. The 

previous post holder has now relocated to another role and away from CNT. This has 

very recently released the post to be able to recruit to. The Area Manager will be the 

point of contact for any Partners and Ward Members until the position is occupied.  

This has meant that there have been some delays in responding to Ward Members 

and we know this will improve once the post is occupied. 

 

6. There is x1 Environmental Action operative, which is vacant, and is waiting for 

approval. 

Street Cleansing and Enforcement 
 

7. The “Little Scotland” bin yard project continues, and the team, including the enforcement 

officer visits the area twice a month to assess and divert resources as they are needed.  The 

complaints for this area/bin yard clearance have reduced and we hope to continue with this 

“maintenance” approach to keep complaints to a minimum. Checks are due later this month 

before Bonfire night. 

 

8. We have x1 Street Warden within the West who links in with Enforcement Officers and the 

crews and has completed waste/recycling educational work in and around Ley Lane over the 

summer months following accumulations of waste and incorrect presentation of waste. This 

has significantly reduced the demand for CNT services and made a positive environmental 

impact for the community. 

 

9. The Graffiti Team continue to remove any offensive graffiti tags and in most cases within 48 

hours, any requests for service must be sent to WNWAction@leeds.gov.uk. 

 

10. We have supported various Action Days throughout the summer in the Inner West wards. 

Any issues or improvements to how these Action Days work have been addressed locally in 

partnership with Housing and Ward Members. There are no further planned days until early 

2024. 

 

11. The annual De-leafing programme commences on the 23rd October 2023. Ward members 

have been communicated with about this and will be updated throughout the programme.  

This is the largest piece of work that we complete each year and we use existing resources 

from within the team. 

 

12. An electrical recycling bin has been placed in Armley Leisure Centre carpark as requested by 

a local environmental group. 

 

13. There is still a large amount of work being completed across the West of Leeds by the 

various Litter Free Groups and this is really appreciated. We continue to support this work by 

providing the purple bags which are delivered by CNT staff to the nominated bag holders and 
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collecting the waste when left. 

 

14. The team swept Stanningley Road in September and organised for the bus lane cameras to 

be deactivated for a short time to enable us to sweep and clear the channels. 

Parks and Countryside Update 
 

15. West Park Fields New Play Area - Kirkstall Members helped fund a new play area at West 

Park Fields which is on the boarder of Kirkstall and Weetwood. This is now open and 

feedback from residents has been good. 

 

16. Jailey Fields – New Wortley Community Centre and the Communities Team are now carrying 

out consultation regarding new play equipment for Jailey Fields. 

 

17. Cragside Rec – Parks are pricing up for some improvements including removing the old play 

area are repairing the path and areas under the fitness equipment – still awaiting some of the 

prices. 

 

18. Kirkstall Abbey Fencing – Fencing along Vesper Lane is being considered to try to prevent 

travellers accessing. An application to Historic England has been made to which Parks have 

received a response to but there is still some discussion to be had before a decision is made 

– still awaiting decision from HE 

 
Employment, Skills & Welfare: Champions Cllr J McKenna & Cllr T Hinchliffe 
 

19. An update from Employment, Skills and Welfare can be expected every 6 months as per the 

agreement with the service. The last update was received for the October 2023 meeting. 

 
Community Safety: Champion Cllr T Hinchliffe 

LeedsWatch 

 
20. An update from LeedsWatch can be expected every 6 months as per the agreement with the 

service. 

Anti-Social Behaviour 
 

21. An update will be provided for the next meeting. 

West Yorkshire Police 
 
Kirkstall 
 

22. We are continuing to work with the Kirkstall ward councillors, members from Leeds City 

Council Anti-social behaviour team, Housing services and the police will be running some 

‘days of action’ These days will involve partners visiting the local community and discussing 

any issues or concerns they may have. This is vital work as not everyone is able to come to 

community meetings. There will also be skips that the local community can use on the day. 

 

23. ASB involving off road motorbikes and quad bikes continues to be a concern for residents in 

the local area, there are several operations planned with the Leeds Off Road motorbike team 



to target those committing a nuisance and offending on motorbikes. 

 

24. Officers in Kirkstall are working closely with partners such as housing and LASBT to protect 

those most vulnerable within our community. Several partial closure orders have been 

obtained to protect vulnerable people and officers continue to check and take positive action 

against those that are breaching the orders. 

 

25. Work ongoing in the lead up to Halloween and Bonfire Night to reduce the number of 

incidents during this busy time. We are working closely with LASBT, housing, youth services 

and other agencies. 

Bramley and Stanningley 
 

26. Officers have focused on targeting Anti-Social vehicle use and off-road bike/quad use, 

speeding and inconsiderate parking in and around identified hot spot areas within the Bramley 

area. Partner agency work is ongoing with tenancy action being taken on addresses where 

off-road bikes are being stored. Numerous operations with traffic officers and the Off-Road 

Bike Team have taken place, with several stolen bikes having been recovered. More such 

operations are planned.  

 

27. Officers continue to work to disrupt and engage with nuisance youths at the Bramley 

shopping centre, particularly utilising Misuse of Drugs and Anti-Social Behaviour legislation. 

Several individuals have been issued with Anti-Social Behaviour Injunctions with conditions to 

not attend the Shopping Centre, plus non-associations attached to the Injunction. Two 

individuals are now subject to Criminal Behaviour Orders and any breaches are proactively 

and swiftly pursued. 

 

28. Partner agency work is ongoing to protect vulnerable victims of cuckooing. Several 

addresses now subject to Partial Closure Orders with compliance checks conducted on a 

regular basis. Several days of action around tackling ASB in the Bramley area have been 

organised with partner agencies. 

 

29. Work ongoing in the lead up to Halloween and Bonfire Night to reduce the number of 

incidents during this busy time. We are working closely with LASBT, housing, youth services 

and other agencies. 

Armley 
 

30. Partnership working in New Wortley due to increases in youth disorder, drug dealing and 

damage. We continue to work with partner agencies and are formulating an action plan to 

tackle the issue. The police have carried out several drug warrants over the last few weeks 

and increased visibility in the area. 

31. Ward officers have continued to monitor Armley Leisure Centre and immediate vicinity due to 

an escalation in Youth ASB. Reports have since reduced. 

32. In conjunction with Leeds City Council and the Canal and River Trust, Ward Officers are 

looking to tackle ASB along the canal tow path and surrounding area. 

 
Health and Wellbeing & Adult Social Care: Champions Cllr K Ritchie and Cllr A 
Parnham 
 



Covid-19 Information -Autumn Update 
 

33. Nationally there has been an increase in some COVID-19 indicators. While case rates have 

continued to rise, rates remain low overall with no evidence to date of infection leading to 

serious illness. In this update we’ll outline what we know so far and what action we are taking. 

 

34. We’ve been receiving a lot of questions about the new COVID (BA.2.86) variant, as people 

would like to know how it compares to other variants and what the implications might be for 

public health. It is important to note that to date only a small number of cases have been 

identified across the world, and we will need more data to draw any conclusions about the 

effect of these mutations on how transmissible it is and the severity of the variant.  

 

35. The new variant is a sub-variant of Omicron, whilst this is being monitored closely this is not 

a variant of concern, however this may be causing some of the growth but evidence is still 

emerging. It’s normal for viruses to mutate and change, and more widely we’re still getting to 

grips with how the healthcare system responds to the ebb and flow of seasonal cases. As 

more data becomes available on this variant, we’ll have a better understanding of how it 

interacts with our immune systems and how to optimise our protection and as well as actions 

we can take to keep the most vulnerable safe and live our lives as normally as possible. 

 

36. The Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) announced the winter vaccination 

programme has been brought forward as a precautionary measure to deliver greater 

protection against the potential impact of the new Covid variant, BA.2.86.  

Priority Neighbourhoods 
 
Armley Festival 
 

37. On a glorious sunny Saturday afternoon on 9th September, the summer period was brought 

to a spectacular close with this year’s Armley Festival.  Led by Armley Action Team with 

funding support from the Inner West Community Committee, the event was a fantastic 

celebration of community, arts and entertainment for the residents of Armley to enjoy.  People 

turned out in their hundreds to enjoy the music, food, stalls, entertainment and activities on 

offer, all supported by an army of brilliant volunteers working in sweltering temperatures.  

Another fantastic festival and a big thank you to Armley Action Team, all the volunteers, and 

the Inner West Community Committee for their funding support. 

 

Jailey Fields Play Space 
 
38. Through local engagement with residents and groups in the New Wortley area partners have 

been made aware of a need for a play space on Oak Road Rec, locally known as Jailey 

Fields.  Young people on the Youth Board at New Wortley Community Centre started this 

journey with their ambition to "Make Jailey a Park" and undertook some engagement with 

local people at the New Wortley Festival. This ambition is also shared by the New Wortley 

Residents Association.  There is a clear demand for play spaces that young people can 

access locally, and children have also indicated that they would like better access to nature 

through play. 

 

39. Following this excellent work by the Youth Board, a partnership has been formed to work 

towards this ambition.  The partnership includes Leeds City Council officers from Parks, 
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Communities Team and Active Leeds, as well as representatives from New Wortley 

Community Association and New Wortley Residents Association.  The initial aim is to 

undertake community engagement and co-produce a funding bid to Veolia.  

 

40. Armley Ward Councillors have committed in principle to contributing S106 funding towards a 

commuted sum for ongoing maintenance costs should the proposal be 

successful.  Communities Team and Active Leeds officers have been undertaking 

engagement with local people which began at New Wortley Festival in the summer, followed 

by a meeting with members of New Wortley Youth Board, attendance at New Wortley CC 

‘stay & play’, a visit to Castleton Primary School, and finally the creation of an online survey 

which will be open until 17th November. 

 

41. Partners will be meeting in the run up to Christmas to consider all the engagement 

responses, finalise a scheme design and progress the funding bid.  Further updates will be 

provided to Ward Members through the monthly briefings and to the IWCC through future 

reports. 

Ministry of Boxing at Armley Leisure Centre 
 

42. The Communities Team and Armley Leisure Centre staff have worked closely with the 

Ministry of Boxing to develop a weekly offer for young people. The sessions take place on 

Thursdays at the Leisure Centre, where up to 24 young people can benefit from free Boxing 

training sessions, including technique, shadowing work, footwork, cardiovascular activity, 

endurance work and partnership working. The young people also have the opportunity to get 

some food after the session. This provision started on 21st September and is currently funded 

until 14th December. The provision has been joint funded by the Inner West Community 

Committee and Get Set Leeds Local. Provision for young people at the Leisure Centre is 

particularly important, as it has been a target for youth anti-social behaviour. 

 

Armley Children, Young People and Families Partnership 
 

43. The Communities Team have started an Armley Children, Young People and Families 

partnership, which brings together third sector providers, the faith sector, and a variety of LCC 

services. The partnership will work on a variety of collaborative projects, including the 

development of a Youth Space at Armley Leisure Centre. This work builds on the existing 

provision to try to engage local young people. This is an exciting new partnership for Armley 

that will contribute towards the Priority Ward Partnership Plan, and complement the work 

around Safer Cleaner Greener, Armley Town Street and Health and Wellbeing. 

 
Leeds City Council Youth Service 
 

44. The WNW Team engaged with over 1300 young people during the summer and delivered 25 

trips and visits between July and August.  The team staffed 16 days of an arts programme 

covering all 3 inner west wards whilst continuing to deliver 45 weekly sessions including 9 

Community Fun Days.  Staff went above and beyond and worked long days and weekends to 

ensure young people had something enjoyable and positive to do during the school break. 

 

45. The WNW team continues to deliver over 45 sessions per week with most aiming to give 

young people something positive to do as opposed hanging around the streets. Ongoing 

challenges around young people’s involvement in anti-social behaviour have been jointly 



managed through our involvement in area tasking and partnership opportunities. The WNW 

Youth Service Team continues to respond to issues highlighted in PWA Tasking Meetings by 

delivering mobile sessions in areas with reported youth nuisance. The WNW Team continue 

to work closely with the neighbourhood policing teams with some very positive intervention 

and partnership. 

 

46. This quarter the Inner West Youth Committee enjoyed a team building activity at Kirkstall 

Valley Farm learning about farming and enjoying the outdoors.  Our Youth Committee 

Members are the voice of young people form Inner West Leeds and help make decisions and 

recommendations towards services aimed at them.  From community consultations through to 

social action projects our young leaders are an active group who welcome new members and 

new ideas.  Recent examples of youth participation include: Yearly Youth Activities Fund 

Consultation Surveys, Youth Voice and Influence Sessions, Youth Summits, Consultations 

around the Council’s Best City Ambition Plan, Consultations round housing planning, parks, 

Youth Action Projects, Youth Voice Community Cohesion Surveys, Service User 

Questionnaires over summer, Youth Voice Takeover Event, and young people’s interview 

panels 

 

47. We continue to work with partners to provide sporting opportunities including the Tuesday 

Armley Basketball Project with LDMA at Armley Leisure Centre, a new basket project at 

Leeds West Academy and several new boxing and self defence projects in Kirkstall and 

Armley.   

Town Centres Update 
 

48. Lack of shoppers remains the key problem in priority neighbourhoods though this does not 

seem to be such an issue in wealthier areas. This starkly reveals the pressures faced by 

residents and businesses in priority neighbourhoods. Some aspects of cost of living are 

subsiding however key ones are not and so many residents do not have the money or 

confidence to return to shopping. Pre-pandemic, funding would be found to produce and 

circulate posters encouraging people to “shop local” but in the current economic climate no-

one has the money to fund such an initiative in priority neighbourhoods. (This is however 

occurring through town teams in some other areas of Leeds.)  The Neighbourhood Centres 

Co-ordinator (NCC) managed to get an article into the Yorkshire Evening Post promoting local 

shopping and is seeking follow-up articles. Meanwhile the Armley Action Team and West 

Leeds Dispatch editor continue to do positive work featuring regular full-page articles from 

local shopkeepers. 

 

49. The community and Armley Action Team arranged the annual festival which was one of the 

most successful in recent years. The NCC helped on the day and assisted with enabling 

Denison Hall to become involved with the festival staging a special event on the day when it 

became a mermaid’s cave. A meeting is being held with Denison at the end of October to 

discuss next steps in partnership work to secure an ever-brighter future for the hall. 

 

50. A tour of the town centre was requested by Highways as they determine the best route 

forward on future layout for Town Street between Branch Road and Theaker Lane. 

Community Team representatives including the NCC joined in the walk to highlight issues and 

opportunities and hear of the initial thoughts. More recently the NCC introduced the newly 

appointed Capable Guardian Co-ordinator Craig Hemingway to many businesses he will be 

link9ing with along the street. Patrol staff are currently being appointed for the three priority 



neighbourhood centres of Armley, Harehills and Dewsbury Road. 

 

51. In early October the NCC called in at businesses on Kirkstall Road to see how trade was 

going and ensure any which have opened since the last visit were made aware of the weekly 

Update information emailed to businesses outside the city centre. In accordance with this 

article’s opening paragraph, businesses on Kirkstall Road were more buoyant than those on 

Town Street. A similar repeat visit to businesses in Bramley will be undertaken in November. 

Updates from Key Services 
 
Community Hubs 

52. The service continues to go from strength to strength helping the customer across the Inner 

West. 

53. We launch Welcome Spaces at all our sites on the 30th of October this is the same as the 
Warm Space provision that we did last year, anyone is welcome to come into the sites, take a 
bit of time out and help themselves to free tea and coffee. 
 

54. At the same time, we are also launching an art doctor activity where there will be various art 
activities for customers to take part in whilst they are in the sites or alternatively to take away, 
this is an activity that is aimed at adults however young people will also be able to take part. 
 

55. As they did last year, Armley and Bramley Community hubs and Libraries will be distributing 
coats as part of the winter coat appeal, if anyone needs a warm coat, they are able to pop in 
and pick one up from the rail for free. 
 

56. With the ESIF contract winding down the Job Shops are starting to focus on returning to the 
same function they did pre covid helping anyone who comes into the centres in finding work. 
We are seeing an increased footfall in all our sites, in addition to the Job Shops at Armley and 
Hawksworth Wood we also do a pop up at Bramley Community Hub on Thursdays. 
 

57. We continue to have several partners doing surgeries within the hubs including, Money 
Buddies, NWCC, Barca and many more.  Barca are aiming at bringing a recipe station for a 
few weeks to Bramley Community Hub in the new year. 
 

58. The wellbeing hub at Armley is proving to be a success, this is a space that has been 
designated to work with the NHS to provide some of their services such as Maternity and 0 – 
19 Children’s Health where there is a need for extra space in the community. 
 

59. We continue with our regular events with each hub hosting weekly story time and digital drop 
ins where our librarian team are on hand to provide advice and assistance on all things digital. 
In addition to our social zones where there is a structured activity placed each day with the 
help of our partners, we are also hosting weekly groups for ABCD promotion, Mental health 
support, ESOL sessions, Sewing, Mens Mental Health Art Group, LGBTQ and What’s your 
Game? Games groups. 
 

60. We are in the process of planning Christmas events at each of our sites with Armley being on 
the 14th of December and Bramley on the 19th of December. 
 

Housing Leeds 

 Annual Tenancy Contact Update  

61. The new Annual Tenancy Contact process continues to go well within Inner West. We are 

now in year two of our three-year program to visit all residents in their home. We continue to 



pick up support and safeguarding issues highlighted from these visits and have put some 

important intervention in place for these residents. 

 

62. We have a two-pronged approach to visits, we will visit 33% of our tenants this year as well 

as all those believed to require additional support, this roughly equates to a further 11%. 

Plans are in place with local housing officers to ensure we meet these targets. Inner West are 

in a really good position and to date have completed 2,311 successful visits, against a target 

of 4,633 which equates to 49.88% and is comparable with the rest of the city. 

Walkabouts 

 

63. The purpose of an estate walkabout is to ensure Housing Leeds provide an excellent and 

consistent estate management service to all our tenants and communities. The walkabout 

provides opportunity for all customers and interested parties to walk around their estate with 

members of staff from Housing Leeds, and other Leeds City Council departments to monitor 

our performance and recommend improvements to the environment of our estates. 

 

64. The most recent set of walkabouts have been positive across Inner West and seen a much 

more joined up approach with Local ward members and residents attending these as well. 

 

65. Should you wish to get involved or are interested in becoming a ‘block champion’ for your 

High-Rise block/ walkabouts, you can help by coming along and pointing out areas of concern 

or sharing your ideas on how to improve your estate/Block. If you are interested, please 

contact Housing Leeds on 0113 378330, or via email on housinginvolvement@leeds.gov.uk . 

Alternatively, you can talk to your local Housing Officer.   

Anti-Social Behaviour 

66. All teams within Inner West continue to work together with LASBT and West Yorkshire Police 

to help tackle and reduce crime related activity and Anti-Social Behaviour within our areas. 

 

67. The main themes are neighbour disputes mainly linked to noise. Again, these have been 

topical given we have just been through the summers period and would expect this to reduce 

over winter. We do have some more serious incidents of crime in hot spots area, but local 

teams are working with partners to tackle these elements at ASB. 

 

68. Given the time of year, we have already held meetings with external service providers 

regarding Bonfire night and combatting any impromptu or not official bonfires. Over the last 

few years numbers are down so hopefully this will continue with our targeted work. if you do 

see anything which could constitute a bonfire then please report this to LCC. 

 

69. We still encourage all residents to report all Anti-Social Behavior breaches by calling 0113 

222 4402 (Weekdays, 9am to 5pm, except Wednesdays when we're open from 10am), 

Outside of office hours (6pm – 3:30am and weekends) – call 0113 376 0337 or reporting this 

online via Report antisocial behaviour or hate crime - leeds.gov.uk If you've been a victim of 

crime you should report this to the police on 101, or 999 if it's an emergency. 

Good News Stories 

Armley 



70. District Heating (DH)/Ground Source Heat pump (GSHP). installation has now come to an 

end at Wortley Heights & Towers. We have also managed to get the contractors to do some 

work for us as part of the social fund for disturbance to residents. All raised planters have 

been ripped out ready for a HAP to be submitted for new bedding plants and a tarmacked 

area to the rear side of the Heights for thermoplastic markings. 

 

71. GSHP works to Burnsall Croft & Grange will now commence in financial year 24/25. 

 

72. Work well underway to introduce a children's play area in between the Clyde blocks, this will 

also incorporate thermoplastic markings for child to play on. Should this prove successful then 

the idea is replicate this at the Wortley blocks.  

 

73. Armley are all but fully staffed now, we currently just have 1 vacancy at housing Officer level. 

 

74. The Reema engagement sessions have gone well and now have contacted around 75% of 

residents.  

 

75. Positive piece of work on the garage front for Armley to help generate more income for LCC 

after letting out a more garages since we last met.  

 

76. Housing Officer income working hard to support tenants in financial hardship to maximise 

their income, tapping into food parcels and fuel vouchers. Food parcels now kept on site 

locally for delivery to those customers who cannot travel. 

 

77. Patch Blitz’s where Housing Officers have all been out and visited and carried out Annual 

Home Visits on different patches which has proved successful – future ones also planned. 

This allows us to check property condition and offer advice, assistance and signposting to 

those in need. 

 

78. Capital Justification form submitted to our Planned Works team to see if we can access 

funding to help improve the visual aspect of our estates and internally within our blocks like 

painting and new flooring. 

 

79. Planned works have started a new project to change the locks to the communal doors on our 

A1F flats to help improve access. 

Bramley and Stanningley 

80. 5 Patch Blitz’s where Housing Officers have all been on estates and carried out Annual 

Home Visits on different patches which has proved successful – future ones also planned. We 

are identifying and supporting people with struggling with the cost of living crises and making 

referrals to relevant services for support. 

 

81. BARCA funding received for fuel vouchers for family’s struggling with debt, Housing have 

been working with Barca to establish customers meet the criteria and issuing vouchers to 

support. 

 

82. 1 Housing Officer Vacancy to be recruited to.  

 



83. Bramley have welcomed, 2 new staff to the team, 1 Housing Officer and 1 Housing Assistant 

to the team since September. 

 

84. ASB action day on the Rossefield estate, attended by Housing Officers, LASBT, Police and 

Alison Lowe 

 

85. Cost of living event took place at Moorsides which was attended by other organisations, 

councillors and Housing Officers and we are working with partners to book additional sites. 

Several people were assisted with, debts benefit advice, food and fuel and employment and 

skills links.  

 

86. Garage Blitz carried out by all of the Housing Office Team, to advertise and let garages. 

Customers contacted with garage application to establish if they would like to sign up to a 

garage within Bramley. 

 

87. Project undergoing to replace locks to communal doors, drying rooms and cupboard in a 

number of blocks and retirement life schemes within Bramley to improve access. 

Kirkstall 

 
88. Full block refurbishment of Moor Grange Court high rise still expected completion of this 

scheme by the end of this financial year. Scheme includes external wall insulation and 

updates to ventilation system as well as refurbished walkways.  

 

89. Work commenced on ground source heat pumps and sprinklers in the Clayton high rise 

blocks which will enable residents to reduce their utility bills and assist in fire containment 

should one occur.    

 

90. Two Housing Officer vacancies and one Housing Assistant vacancy being recruited to.   

 

91. Housing Officer Income working hard to support tenants in financial hardship to maximise 

their income, tapping into food parcels and fuel vouchers. Food parcels now kept on site 

locally for delivery to those customers who cannot travel.    

 

92. Communal electrical installation starting soon to Queenswood Drive maisonettes.  

 

93. Painting to communal areas affected by fire safety and electrical works at Queenswood Court 

and Heights on site.  

 

94. Action Day completed on Cragsides area. Several tons of waste removed from site, Housing 

Officers on site to assist residents dispose of their waste and tidy their gardens. This will 

enable us to focus our efforts on those that didn’t take this opportunity to maintain their 

gardens and appropriate enforcement action will be taken in line with our laid down 

procedures.  

 

95. Housing Officers actively contacting tenants to arrange home visits to check in on property 

condition and offer advice, assistance and signposting to those in need. 

 



Inner West Housing Advisory Panel 
 

Budget for 2023/24 £44,618.34 

Carry Forward from 2022/23 £12,781.37 

Total 2023/24 Budget £57,399.71 

 

Approved Budget Spend 23/24 £17,925.32 

Available Budget £39,474.39 

 

HAP 
Number of 

projects 
submitted 

Number of projects 
approved 

Amount 
committed by 

Panel 
% Committed 

Inner West 
Total 25 15 £17,952.32 31.23% 

   
Community Engagement: Social Media  

 

1. Appendix 1 provides information on posts and details recent social media activity for 

the Inner West Community Committee Facebook Page. 

Corporate Considerations 
 
Consultation and Engagement 

1. The Community Committee has, where applicable, been consulted on information 

detailed within the report. 

Equality and Diversity/Cohesion and Integration 

2. All work that the Communities Team are involved in is assessed in relation to Equality, 

Diversity, Cohesion and Integration. In addition, the Communities Team ensures that 

the wellbeing process for funding of projects complies with all relevant policies and 

legislation. 

Council Polices and City Priorities  

3. Projects that the Communities Team are involved in are assessed to ensure that they 

are in line with Council and City priorities as set out in the following documents: 

1. Vision for Leeds 2011 – 30 
2. Best City Plan 
3. Health and Wellbeing City Priorities Plan 
4. Children and Young People’s Plan 
5. Safer and Stronger Communities Plan 
6. Leeds Inclusive Growth Strategy 

 
Resources and Value for Money  

4. Aligning the distribution of community wellbeing funding to local priorities will help to 

ensure that the maximum benefit can be provided.  

Legal Implications, Access to Information and Call In 



5. There are no legal implications or access to information issues. This report is not 

subject to call in. 

Risk Management 

6. Risk implications and mitigation are considered on all projects and wellbeing 

applications. Projects are assessed to ensure that applicants are able to deliver the 

intended benefits. 

Conclusions 

7. The report provides up to date information on key areas of work for the Community 

Committee.  

Recommendations 

8. The Community Committee is asked to note the content of the report and comment as 

appropriate. 

Background documents1 

9. None. 

 

                                                        
1 The background documents listed in this section are available for inspection on request for a period of four years 
following the date of the relevant meeting Accordingly this list does not include documents containing exempt or 
confidential information, or any published works Requests to inspect any background documents should be 
submitted to the report author. 


